
 
 
 
 
 
Information taken for the Government website. 
 
From 2 January 2024, eligible working parents will be able to apply for their 15 hours childcare for 
their two-year-old. Parents have until 31 March to apply for a code, with the best time to apply in 
mid-January to the end of February, in case they need to provide further information to support 
their application. Applications will be via the existing application webpage though obviously this 
is not accessible to two-year olds until January 2024. 
 
To apply for a childcare code each parent needs to be working and earning the equivalent of 16 
hours a week at national minimum/living wage and under £100,000 adjusted net income per year. 
This means that each parents need to earn from just over £8,600 per year to be eligible for 15 
hours a week of childcare during term time.  
 
More information on the range of childcare support available to parents can be found in 
the Childcare Choices toolkit, where they can explore the early education entitlements and other 
government help with childcare costs.  
 
You need to meet the eligibility criteria before you can claim 15 hours free childcare. 
You apply online here on Gov.uk. 
You’ll need to make sure you have the following information to hand before starting the 
application: 

• your national insurance number (or unique taxpayer reference if you are self-employed) 
 

• the date you started or are due to start work 
 

• details of any government support or benefits you receive 
 

• the UK birth certificate reference number (if you have one) for your child. 

You may find out if you’re eligible straight away, but it can take up to 7 days. 

Once your application has been approved, you’ll get a code for free childcare to give to your 
childcare provider. 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fapply-30-hours-free-childcare&data=05%7C01%7CFISH%40eastriding.gov.uk%7C86591ee6e97c4770637f08dbf4b30dae%7C351368d19b5a4c8bac76f39b4c7dd76c%7C1%7C0%7C638372822086994629%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fE3NclEkfEm1H73jtFJoqYSbqEn7DrcTQGgAB9UtctQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.childcarechoices.gov.uk%2Fplugins%2FMuraSimpleDAM%2Fcontent_types%2FFile_Asset%2Fpdfjs%2Fviewer.html%3Ffile%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fwww.childcarechoices.gov.uk%2Fproviders%2Fguidance-and-resources%2Fpartnerinformationtoolkit%2F%26contenttitle%3DPartner%2520information%2520toolkit&data=05%7C01%7CFISH%40eastriding.gov.uk%7C86591ee6e97c4770637f08dbf4b30dae%7C351368d19b5a4c8bac76f39b4c7dd76c%7C1%7C0%7C638372822086994629%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BZDetjH%2FmZmYnfbaxeGdIiSDMbCOs6fFFOfLlt9cttw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.gov.uk/check-eligible-free-childcare-if-youre-working
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-childcare-if-youre-working

